North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
December 30, 2008
Minutes

5:35 PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Directors Susan Grant and Lorreen Keating
Minutes of meeting of November 20, 2008 were unanimously approved.  
Treasurer’s Report
Emily reported that Selectman Coutu will be meeting with town counsel regarding collateralization issues.  Emily believes that the FDIC email response that they will uphold our State Law that establishes the  library as a separate entity with control of our funds.  The Trustees agreed that the library has little or no risk with our existing investments.  Emily stated that she is satisfied with our present collateralization.  Dale and Alison concurred.  Lorreen will continue to attend collateralization meetings held by the town to insure that we remain in the information loop and to alert the Trustees when collateralization policies and procedures need to be updated and or revised.
Emily commented on how greatly improved the treasurer’s report is since the library switched to a new system.

Alison moved and Dale seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report.
.
Old Business:
The Trustees reviewed safety and security procedures that Susan provided.  This also included emergency procedures for the library building as well as a list of collection salvage supplies.  Susan suggested jointly preparing and storing supplies with other town agencies.  Emily suggested that Susan bring this idea up with the town with the thought that the town could coordinate the effort.

Dale motioned to accept and implement the Safety and Security Procedures and The Incident Report, seconded by Alison.  Unanimous.  Susan expects to add salvage procedures to the plan. 
New Business:
Dale brought up for discussion inclement weather, library hours and closing decisions.  The Trustees agreed that our director should make these decisions, with any additional information being shared by those who have it.  
Dale presented information on possible funds available for libraries to expand services.  The ALA is seeking 100 million in stimulus funding from Congress.  Susan reported that she is looking into possible grants for the library.  Lorreen reported that she is interested in looking for funding to promote literacy.  Susan reported receiving an email regarding applying for The Big Reads Grant for March of 2910.
Susan discussed the possibility of purchasing a generator for the library to open a warming center during emergencies.  Emily spoke about the fact that the North Hampton School was designated as a local shelter, and already had a generator installed.  Due to cost,  liability, staffing, medical and police issues issues and the fact that  the school is the town’s designated shelter, the Trustees decided that it would not be prudent for the library to invest in a generator.

Emily suggested that the director and the Trustees might look into the idea of hosting an information night regarding the Town’s hosting the two submarines at the shipyard, The USS Dallas and the NR-1.  Emily also suggested doing an open house day to showcase programs that the library offers.  The Director and her staff will brainstorm possible ideas for this to happen.
Dale motioned and Emily seconded to accept proposed expenditures from the Tillinghast Funds. 
Librarian’s Report:
Attached.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.
The next meeting was scheduled for January 29, 2009 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

